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Administratorôs Letter 

Cambria-Friesland School District 
Referendum-Spring, 2018 

 This January, the Cambria-Friesland School District Board of Education voted to move forward with a 
spring, 2018 referendum.  Three years ago, when the district passed its last referendum it was shared that we 
would be having another in three years.  So, again...Why is the district going to referendum and what is the 
money for? 
 The district is going to referendum to exceed the revenue limit for general operational purposes.  This is 
very different from a referendum to issue debt for a building project.  In 1993 the State of Wisconsin imposed 
revenue limits for all public schools.  What that simply means is a public school cannot exceed a specific level 
of taxing authority.  For smaller school districts with declining enrollment this results in school districts not 
allowed the same funding levels as the previous years.    
 In other words, for a school district such as Cambria-Friesland, this referendum isnôt about asking for 
more money.  The district is moving to referendum to maintain levels of funding necessary in order to allow us 
to continue providing a quality educational experience for our communitiesô children.  2017-2018 is the last 
year of the previous referendum.   Moving forward over the next three years the district is looking to exceed the 
revenue limits by $895,000, $1,035,000, and $1,270,000.   
 Finally, because of the dynamics that are associated with the Revenue Limit formula, and its impact 
upon our communities the opportunity holds a referendum to build, remodel or update our facilities and 
grounds would result in a significant increase to the local levy.  Our building and grounds have needs that will 
continue to grow over time.  To address these needs without further burdening the local tax base, the district 
has moved forward with a three-year plan to capture $300,000 over the next several years to address specific 
building needs.  Considerations are:  Rooftop, Upper and south playground parking lots, boys/girls locker 
rooms in the high school, south and east side windows, and lighting throughout the building.  Finally, a series 
of informational meetings speaking to the referendum will be scheduled throughout the next several months.  I 
hope youôll be able to join those discussions and if you have any questions regarding the referendum please 
feel free to contact me at your convenience. 
 
Best Regards, 
Tim Raymond, District Administrator, Cambria-Friesland School District 
 

Revenue and Expenditure Projections 
Successful Referendum 

 

2017-2018 2018-2019 2019-2020 2021-2022 

Revenue 
$5,413,536 

Revenue 
$5,769,153 

Revenue 
$5,790,464 

Revenue 
$5,995,980 

Expenditure 
$5,769,590 

Expenditure 
$5,769,590 

Expenditure 
$5,793,194 

Expenditure 
$5,989,427 

Deficit 
$460,458 

Deficit 
$437 

Deficit 
$2,730 

Deficit 
$6,553 

Amount to Exceed 
600,000 

Amount to Exceed 
895,000 

Amount to Exceed 
1,035,000 

Amount to Exceed 
1,270,000 

Building & Grounds 
$400,000 

Building & Grounds 
$150,000 

Building & Grounds 
$50,000 

Building & Grounds 
$100,000 

Mill Rate 
$12.15 

Mill Rate 
$11.73 

Mill Rate 
$11.89 

Mill Rate 
$12.41 



 

Cold and Flu Season vs. Attendance 
 

Cold and flu season combines with winter driving conditions to make 
being present and on time a little more challenging this time of year.  

 
We know that absences from school can accumulate a negative impact on student academic success. 
Research shows that missing just 2 days a month (approximately 10% of the school year) negatively impacts 
academic performance and is typically considered as chronic absence. The academic impact of these 
absences is still there, even when the absences are excused. This is the reason why states establish 
guidelines regarding numbers of absences and local district policies align with those guidelines 
 
When Wisconsin submitted their final plan to the federal government for meeting the requirements of ESSA 
(Every Student Succeeds Act 2017), they identified chronic absenteeism as their School Quality and Student 
Success indicator. For years, Wisconsin has identified absenteeism rates and incorporated them into the state 
reporting for every district. This means the district has responsibilities when it comes to reporting attendance. 
 
Families play a critical role in student attendance. Every childôs health is important. Students can concentrate 
and learn better when they are healthy. Good nutrition, consistent hygiene, and regular sleep all play a role in 
maintaining health. As important as attendance is, sometimes a student who is ill - particularly if they have a 
fever - will do better if they have time at home to recover their health. This past month we have experienced 
some high levels of absenteeism due to some particularly aggressive illnesses. Many students wanted to be 
present for semester exams, sometimes at the expense of their health.  
 
When your child canôt attend school, itôs important to communicate with the school. Sometimes, absences are 
planned and sometimes they are unexpected. If your child needs to see a doctor, it helps the school if they 
return with a note indicating they were seen. The same is true if they are at the dentist, orthodontist, 
chiropractor, or any other type of medical appointment. Providing documentation for any planned or scheduled 
absences makes it easier to have those unplanned absences.  

 
 
Sometimes it is a difficult balance to keep. Both education and health are important, not just now but as 
building blocks for the future. So, itôs important that students attend school whenever they are healthy enough 
to do so but also know when the healthiest thing they can do is stay home. 
 

Debra Torrison, 6-12 Principal 
920-348-5135, ext. 157 

Debra.torrison@cambria-frieslandschools.org 

mailto:Debra.torrison@cambria-frieslandschools.org


 

 

 
 

 

Cambria-Friesland Child Enhancement Center Is Making a Difference 
 

 Child care can be a challenge for any family.  Finding a quality child care that can 
meet a childôs growing needs can even be more difficult.  To address this need the 
Cambria-Friesland School District has opened the Cambria-Friesland Child 
Enhancement Center. This past January, the Wisconsin Association of School Boards 
Association invited Cambria-Friesland School District, Superintendent, Tim Raymond 
and Early Childhood Teacher Robin Kasparek to speak at the conference on the 
districtôs in-house child care program. 
 On August 24, 2015, the Cambria-Friesland Child Enhancement Center opened 
its doors to 20 children, now it's home to 68 full and part-time students.  Mr. Raymond 
spoke to the history of the child care program, itôs structure, and how it was built to 
meet the needs of parents and families in need of child care services.  Mrs. Kasparek 
discussed in detail the child care academic, curricular programming and activities used 
to promote positive social, emotional, and academic growth for the children. 
 The Cambria-Friesland Child Care is open year-round, Monday-Friday from 5:30 
a.m. - 6:00 p.m.  If you would like to learn more about the Cambria-Friesland Child 
Enhancement Center please contact:  Interim Child Enhancement Director, Abby 
Jones, Mrs. Robin Kasparek, or Mr. Tim Raymond at 920-348-5951. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Middle/High School Counseling Corner 
 

 

Reminder to all students to continue to check your email daily. Thank you! 
 
Juniors: 
¶ The official ACT test will be on February 27th and the Work keys will be 

February 28th. We will be taking these at the Friesland Village Hall, just like 
the practice exam. Students not present for the exams, will need to retake 
them. There is no cost to students to take the exam. However, if you have 
to retake them this summer or next year, there is a cost. 

  
 Seniors: 

¶ If you have any questions regarding scholarship applications, email me or 
stop by and I will assist you.  

¶ Continue to check Career Cruising, your email and the scholarship board 
for updates on scholarships. I continue to add information regarding local 
and national scholarships to Career Cruising as they come across my desk.  

¶ If a college requests your ACT score, you will need to retrieve this by 
contacting ACT or by logging into your ACT account.  

¶ Many colleges have preferred financial aid filing dates. Make sure to be 
checking with the colleges you are interested in, as to when you should 
have your FAFSA submitted. For some UW colleges, the preferred date is 
February 1st. Please check your email, I sent a link to these dates.  

¶ Madison College (MATC) will be here again on March 13th at noon, for 
another free application session. If you have not already been accepted to 
the school of your choice or are unsure whether college is right for you, 
please see me! This is a great option and it is free! 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sarah Campbell, Middle/High School Counselor sarah.campbell@cambria-frieslandschools.org  
920-348-5135 ext. 162 

 
 

mailto:sarah.campbell@cambria-frieslandschools.org


 

Elementary Counseling Corner 
 

 
Greetings! February is home to Random Acts of Kindness Week. Last year in the 
elementary we celebrated this week by ñlinkingò together and for every act of kindness 
witnessed by students, we added a link to our kindness chain. Last year our chain was 
over 1000 links long and our students are ready to outdo themselves. The reason we 
count reported acts of kindness, rather than our own acts of kindness, is so it becomes 
a community, rather than individual, effort to make our school a welcoming environment 
for everyone. 
  
There are truly so many ways to display random acts of kindness, itôs all about being in 
the right mindset to be thinking about the needs of other people. Here are some 
examples:                          

¶ Hold the door for someone      
¶ Write someone a kind note                                             
¶ Help someone pick up 
¶ Compliment someone 
¶ Help a classmate with understanding their work    
¶ Ask a new person to sit by you at lunch           

        
 

Random Acts of Kindness Week is February 12th - 16th. 
 

Our character trait for the month of February will be FRIENDLY. To be friendly is to be 
kind and helpful. Students will be encouraged and reinforced to show the character trait 
ñfriendlyò this month. Like many of the other traits, this is to support good citizenship in 
our school and community. Those students who do an exemplary job of modeling this 
character trait will be recognized at the Elementary Terrific Kids assembly. The character 
trait for January was INCLUSIVE. 
 

 
 

Wyatt Tramburg, Elementary School Counselor 
920-348-5135, ext. 120 
wyatt.tramburg@cambria-frieslandschools.org 
 

mailto:wyatt.tramburg@cambria-frieslandschools.org


Mark your calendars for  

 

A Free Family Literacy Event  

Tuesday, February 27, 6:00 - 7:30 p.m.  

Cambria- Friesland Elementary  

 

¶ Bring a blanket and we ar your pajamas!  Doors open at 5:40  
 

¶ Choose to attend sessions where teachers will read a favorite picture book and lead a fun 

activity to go along with the story  

¶ After the 3rd/last session Mr. Raymond will read a bedtime story  

¶ Grades PreK-2 must have an adult with them for the sessions  

¶ Grades 3-5 may attend sessions on their own, but a parent must be in the building  

¶ A flyer with session details will be coming soon!  

¶ Volunteers are needed for help with sign in, directing families to activities, and in 

assisting staff with activities  

If you have any questions or would like to volunteer, please contact:  

Mrs. Carla Woebbeking, Title I Teacher at  carla.woebbeking@cambria -frieslandschools. org or  

Mrs. Leah Scheid, Library Media Specialist at leah.scheid@cambria -frieslandschools.org  

 

Hope to see you there!  

  

mailto:carla.woebbeking@cambria-frieslandschools.org
mailto:leah.scheid@cambria-frieslandschools.org


The Cambria-Friesland Elementary School participates in the 
Kiwanis Terrific Kids award program. The Kiwanis Terrific Kids 
Program promotes character development, self-esteem, and 
perseverance.  Students are encouraged to practice the character 
traits of the Terrific Kid, which are: Thoughtful, Enthusiastic, 
Respectful, Responsible, Inclusive, Friendly, Inquisitive, and 
Capable. 
 

Each month the school staff will educate the students about one of 
the character traits.  During the month, the students will participate 

in activities that develop awareness of each trait.   At the end of the month two students from each 
classroom will be recognized for consistently working at being Terrific Kids. Our goal is to create a 
school full of Terrific Kids. 
 

The character trait for the month of December was ñResponsibleò.  December Kidsô Awards went to: 
Pre-Kindergarten 

Scarlett Durtschi, Lydia Helmer, Chase Kalinowski,  
 

        Kindergarten 
Emma Hendrickson, Sophia Ramirez, Lila Smull, Casey Theel 

 
      First Grade 

Emma Dykstra, Maxwell Dykstra, Ayden Sobotta 
 

         Second Grade 
Allyson Dykstra, Alexis Kampstra, Karlee Kratz, Alyvia Tennies  

 
      Third Grade 

Lilyana Blease, Kelsey Drews, Hoyt Helmer, Sierra Jossie-Schmidt 
 

      Fourth Grade 
Rowan Gursky, Gavin Hallmeyer, Lillie Hallmeyer, Jackson Pollasch 

 
                Fifth Grade 

Sarah Behm, Zakary DeVries, Carter Drews, Kylie Rimmert 
 

 
 

The character trait for January is ñInclusiveò. 
 



 

 
 

      T H E ñG R A N D P A R E N T B R I G A D Eò N E E D S 

Y O U! 

       On Wednesday, February 14th there will be an informational meeting for anyone 

interested in working with our Elementary children here a C -F Schools.  In particular, weõre 

reaching out to our òGrandparentsó or people who would consider themselves in that age 

group.   

       Our children come from extremely diverse backgrounds, and have needs both academic 

and social that someone, such as a Grandparent or Grandparent figure would be able to 

serve.  The goal of our òGrandparent Brigadeó is connect our children with caring individuals 

who could provide support that is otherwise not met.  If youõd be interested in volunteering 

here at school to read with our Elementary children or assist them in their academic growth 

please join us on:  Wednesday, February 14th at 6:00 p.m.  in the District Library.  If you have 

any questions regarding the òGrandparent Brigadeó please contact me at 920-348 -5135 ext. 

279.  

Thank you! 

Tim Raymond, Elementary Principal/District Administrator  

Cambria-Friesland Schools  

  



 

Cambria -Friesland Schoo l District  

                          Pre -School Screening  
The Cambria-Friesland School District is proud to offer free developmental screenings to any child 
living in the district who will turn four by September 1 st, 2018, or to any children who are already 
three years old or will turn three by  September 1st, 2018.  The screening will be held on Monday, 
February 19th at the Cambria-Friesland Elementary School.  At the screening, school staff will check 
your childôs vision, hearing, speech and language, development, pre-academic skills and motor 
development. 
 
If your child will be four years old on or before  September 1, 2018, you should be receiving a letter 
explaining the screening process and a scheduled time for your childôs screening.   If you have a child 
of this age and you do not receive a letter by  Friday, Feb. 9th, 2018, please call Pam Hendrickson 
at 920-348-5135, ext. 158 to schedule an appointment.  
 
If your child w ill be three by  September 1st, 2018, you will receive a letter encouraging you to call 
and make an appointment for your childôs screening.  Please take advantage of this opportunity.   If 
you would like your child to attend the three year old  screening, please call 920-348-5135, ext. 158, 
to schedule an appointment.  If you have a child younger than 3 years of age and would like them 
screened or have concerns about their development, please contact Columbia County Birth to three 
program at (608)742-9227. 
 
 
 

*************************************************************************  

 

F.B.L.A.  
 
YEARBOOK 
We are still accepting orders for Yearbooks!  Complete the attached form and return to the office or 
Room 116.  The price is $50.00 without personalization which is $5.00. 
 
FBLA 
The next Scrip order will be due February 5th, at noon.  Scrip orders are the first Friday each month 
from September through June.  A portion of the scrip card you purchase goes directly into the FBLA 
fund for conferences, student competitions, and member outings.  See the order blank in this 
newsletter.  
 
Our next activity will be Regional Leadership Conference in Columbus on February 3rd with 13 
students attending and competing in a variety of business events.  Join me in wishing all the students 
luck in their categories.  Results will be included in the March newsletter.   

tel:(920)%20348-5135
tel:(920)%20348-5135
tel:(608)%20742-9227


 

Itôs That Time of Year Again What Courses Should I Take Next Year 
 

 We are halfway through the school year.  Semester Exam week is finished and the students 
started a new semester on January 23rd.  Soon all students will need to plan for next year.  This 
planning for some is the start of what will be their high school career, and for others, it will be the end 
of high school and the beginning of a new adventure.  No matter what phase the student is in, 
information is out there to be used to help plan.   
 

 All students in grades 6th through 12th have access to the online interactive career program, 
CAREER CRUISING.  This program allows students to assess personal characteristics and gives 
them suggestions as to career clusters that match with their assessments.  6th and 7th grades focus 
on the clusters, what they are, what type of careers are within the clusters, the availability of those 
careers and where we see those careers within our communities.  Starting in 8th grade, the focus is 
on what do I need to do to get to the careers within those clusters. Some of the questions that are 
asked are:   What courses in high school will help me the most? Are those careers that Iôm looking at 
high skill, high wage, or high demand?  What type of tasks (core skills) are done in the 
careers?  What abilities and attributes do people in those careers need?  What will the workplace be 
like?  What type of education will I need? Where can I gain knowledge and skills for those careers 
such as volunteering or working?   In 9th and 10th grade, students do projects that allow them to 
delve into the career research and answer those questions more specifically to selected careers 
within a cluster.  11th and 12th grade students use the program to enhance employability or job 
seeking skills such as resume writing, interviewing skills, completing applications and more. 
 

 Throughout the year, students have numerous opportunities to gain skills that will help them 
develop a workable plan for them.  They have the opportunities to go on field trips to numerous 
business, career fairs, educational fairs, and experience college days.  Students can use technology 
to listen to people talk about their careers without ever leaving the school.  We encourage them to do 
specific job shadows to really see what is done in that career.  Students also have the ability to take 
courses through the online learning environment PLATO that relate to the different clusters but we 
are not able to offer. 
 

Check out our new website, www.cf.k12.wi.us/.  Throughout the year more and more information 
will be put on our website that will help you and your child with planning for their future.  Talk about 
preparing for the future - what is it really like to be an adult, what is it like to have a career, what is it 
like to always be a learner.   
 

When the paperwork comes home for next yearôs schedule, really go through it with your 
child.  Ask them questionsé. they should be able to give you some solid answers. If asked to come in 
for a conference, please do and bring your child.   
 

Your child has so many more options and choices now to help them prepare a solid plan for 
the future.   

 

Jan Fude 

School to Career Coordinator/Cambria-Friesland Career Coalition Liaison 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 
Volunteers neededéé... 

 

Cambria-Friesland is offering an interactive financial simulation for students to learn 
what it is like to make it through a month of paying bills and dealing with unexpected 
situations that may happen.  This will be on March 15, 2018.  The day will start at 7:30 
A.M. and end at 1:00 P.M.  
Your duties will be at a table that students need to visit to find out how much they have 
to pay for housing, groceries, car, loans, and the list goes on.   
Students from Cambria-Friesland, Randolph, Fall River, Rio and Pardeeville will be 
participating in this event. 
If you can help out for part of the day or the whole day, please contact Jan Fude at 
jan.fude@cambria-frieslandschools.org or 348-5135 ext. 109. 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:jan.fude@cambria-frieslandschools.org


 
 

Bus Reminder  
 

If your child is not riding the bus in the morning, please call prior to 6:30 a.m. and leave a 

message at 920 -348 -5135, ext. 287.  
 
If you have any questions regarding bussing, please contact  Smith Bus at 608 -429 -2732, or 

email:  smithbus3@frontier.com  
 

 

Absence Reminder  
 

Please contact the office, at extension 4, to call in a childõs absence. If you would like to leave 
information for your childõs teacher regarding your son/ daughterõs absence, please do that 

IN ADDITION to calling the office to report that your child will not be in.  Thank you.  
 

 

 

Semester Milk Reminder  
 

Semester milk money was  due at the end of January for Early Childhood through 5 th  grade. 
The cost for students in K4 is $21.50 per semester. Early Childhood and K -5 th  grade students 
are $27.00 per semester.  If you are unaware if you paid for the full year or if you have any 

questions, please contact Mrs. Hendrickson in the office at 920 -348 -5135, ext. 158.  
 

 

 

Reminder:   All  Box Tops for Education  need to be turned in to 

the school by  Wednesday, February 21, 2018 .  Keep clipping and saving labels for 

submission next year.   Your labels allow students to receive rewards, special celebrations, 

new playground equipment, sleds, indoor -recess games and so much more. Thank you for 

your continuing support of the  students here at Cambria -Friesland

mailto:smithbus3@frontier.com


 

Students Reminded to Dress 

Warm  
 

With the weather being colder, it is important 
that your child(ren) is prepared a t school.  
Elementary children are expected to go 

outside for every recess. Please dress them 
appropriately with hats, gloves, coats, boots, 

and snow pants.  An extra pair of gloves is 
also a wise choice if your childõs are not 
waterproof.  

 
 

 
 
 

Fitness Center  
 
The fitness center is open Monday through Friday 6:00 a.m. to 7:30 a.m. and 3:30 
p.m. to 5:00 p.m.  

 
If interested in using the facility, please stop in and meet with the fitness supervisor 
on duty who will go through a quick orientation with you.  

 

Come check us out!  

 

ASPEN FAMILY 
COUNSELING  

 
Cambria -Friesland School has a  
mental health therapist in our  

school every week.   
 
Is your child experiencing: 

Concentration problems?  Behavior 
issues?  Trouble getting school 

work done?  School attendance 
problems?  We can help your child:  
Improve their mental health * Be 

absent from school less* Have more 
academic success * Improve t heir 
physical health.                                                                                                    

 
Contact Aspen at 1 -608 -742 -5020, 

your childõs teacher, or the school 
counselor, if you would like your 
child to see a mental health 

th erapist during school hours.   
(Aspen Family Counseling is a 

provider for most insurance 
companies.)  
 

 

 

Check out our new webpage:  www.cf.k12.wi.us 



 

 

CF ROCKS 
 

On Monday February 19, 2018, Please join CF ROCKS for Family 
Game Night.  This event is free.  Snacks and drinks will be provided. 
 

COOKBOOKS STILL AVAILABLE 
 

Looking for gift ideas for Valentineôs Day, Motherôs Day, 
Birthday, Bridal shower or Wedding? CF ROCKS still has cookbooks 
available.  They are $10.00 and you will find them at Farmers and 
Merchants Union Bank in Friesland, National Exchange Bank in Cambria, 
Two White Doves, or you can contact Kendra Maas at 
ksmaas12@gmail.com and we can get them to you.  We appreciate all 
the Support. CF ROCKS!   

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Spanish Club Popcorn Sale 
  

Once again the CF Spanish Club will be selling Rural Route 1 Popcorn.  Popcorn 
is available in unpopped version (yellow or white) or microwaveable (butter or 
butter light).   Popped corn is available in the following flavors:  caramel, cheese, 
mud puddles (our best seller--caramel corn and peanuts coated in creamy fudge), 
white gold (popcorn, almonds, and white fudge), white ruby (popcorn, tart 
cranberries, and white fudge), and sea salt caramel.  The sale will run 
from February 2 - 18.  To order, contact a Spanish Club member or Mrs. 
Hoffmann (348-5135, ext. 115).   Proceeds will go towards our 2019 trip to a 
Nicaragua. 
 

mailto:ksmaas12@gmail.com


 
 

Community Bread Basket 
 
Do your funds for food run short before the end of the month?  We are here for you!   
 

The Cambria Bread Basket Food Pantry provides food and essentials for the families in need 
in the Cambria vicinity.  We are located in the basement of the First Presbyterian Church, 121 
W. Florence St, Cambria.  The pantry entrance is on Towyn Street. 
 

No ID or registration required. 
 

Current hours: Thursday, 3:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. 
 

For an appointment, please call: Joanne Sanderson, 920-348-5568 
     Joyce Hughes, 920-348-5334 
     Jeanne Radke, 920-348-3218 
     Joanne Vaughn, 920-296-2452 
     Kathy Wingers, 920-348-5585 

 
 

Cooksô Corner 
 
Its February and Valentineôs day is quickly approaching. Why not bake up some chocolate chip cookies for 
those you love. One of our favorite recipes is from our government cookbook here at the Cambria-Friesland 
Kitchen. 
 
Chocolate Chip Cookies: 
 
3 1/2 cups Whole Grain Flour (we use USDA whole grain blend 60% white whole wheat and 40% all purpose 
flour) 
3/4 tsp salt 
1/2 cup Sugar 
1 1/4 cup Packed Brown sugar 
3/4 cup Shortening 
1/2 cup + 2 T.Butter 
2/3 cup eggs 
1 1/2 tsp Vanilla 
1 1/4 cup Chocolate chips 
 
Blend Flour, baking soda, salt, sugar, and Brown sugar In mixer for 2 minutes on low speed.  Add shortening, 
butter, eggs and vanilla. Mix for 1 minute on medium speed.  Add chocolate chips. Blend for 30 seconds on 
medium speed.  Portion with 1 2/3 Tablespoons onto each cookie sheet.  Bake until lightly browned 10-12 
minutes.  Cool for 1-minute remove from pans.  Makes 50 cookies 
 
Eating Healthy Whole Grains and Drinking one percent or fat free milk are both part of healthy choices.  
 
Happy Valentines  
Dede, Ellen, Mary and Sandra 
If you have any questions regarding the lunch program, please contact DeDe Dykstra at 920-348-5135, ext. 



 

Cambria-Friesland School Lunch Menu  - February 2018 

Monday 
 

 

 

 

  
 

 

5 
Chicken Pasta Bake 
Green Beans  
Bread/Peaches 

12 
Calzone 
Marinara Sauce 
Broccoli 
Fresh Apple  

19 
Nachos & Meat 
Sauce/Cheese 
Corn/Refried Beans 
Homemade Bread/Grapes 

26 
Chicken Teriyaki 
Rice 
Vegetable Stir Fry 
Pineapple 

 

*All  meals are served with milk.  Menus are subject to change. 
Lunch Prices:   Grades PK-5 = $2.60   Grades 6-12 = $2.75.   Adult = $3.65.    Extra Entrée = $1.00. 

 
 

Cambria-Friesland School Breakfast Menu ς February 2018 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
 

  
 

 

  1 
 French toast sticks 
 Sausage 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 

 2 
 Scrambled eggs 
 WG Toast 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 

 5 
Pancake sausage on a   
stick 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 

6 
 Breakfast Scrambled Pizza  
 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 

7 
Homemade blueberry 
muffin/cheese stick 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 

8 
 WG Pancakes 
 Sausage 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 

9 
 Egg/Ham/Cheese Patti 
 WG Toast 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 

12 
 Poptarts 
 Gogurts 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 

13 
 French Toast Stick 
 Sausage 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 

14 
 Breakfast Pizza 
 (red sauce) 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 

15 
Cinnamon roll 
Yogurt 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 
 

16 
Egg/Ham/Cheese Patti 
WG Toast 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 

19 
Oatmeal bar 
Cheese stick 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 

20 
Pancakes 
Sausage 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 

21 
Breakfast Scramble 
Pizza 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 

22 
Banana Bread 
Yogurt 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 

23 
 
NO SCHOOL 

26 
Nutrigrain bar 
Cereal 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 
  

27 
French Toast 
Sausage 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 
  

28 
Breakfast Pizza 
(red sauce) 
Juice/Fruit    Milk 

WG = Whole Grain 
Cereal, Bug Bites, Fruit/Juice, and Milk are offered 

daily as a second choice for breakfast. 
 

  
  

 

Breakfast Prices:   PK-12 = $1.65 per meal.         Adult = $2.05 per meal.            Menus are subject to change. 
 

 

(USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer.)   
 

Fresh fruit & vegetables are offered daily.  
 

 

Cambria-Friesland SCRIP Order Form 

ORDERS ARE DUE BY THE FIRST DAY OF EACH MONTH at school. Proceeds of your purchase is shown in the % column and donated 
to the FBLA. Contact Lorri Arnce at 348-5548 (ext: 116). 

 

Name Customer # 

 
Check # Order Date 

 
Product 

1-800-Baskets $50.00 
 
1-800-Flowers $50.00 
 
76 Gas $25.00 
 
Ace Hardware $100.00 
 
Ace Hardware $25.00 
 
adidas $25.00 
 
Amazon.com $10.00 
 
Amazon.com $100.00 
 
Amazon.com $25.00 
 
AMC Theatres Single 
Ticket $10.00 

AMC Theatres Single 
Ticket $12.00 

AMC Theatres® $25.00 
 
American Eagle 
Outfitters $25.00 

American Girl 
$100.00 
 
American Girl $25.00 
 
Apple iTunes® 
$15.00 
 
Apple iTunes® 
$25.00 
 
Applebee's® $10.00 
 
Applebee's® $25.00 
 
Applebee's® $50.00 
 
Arby's $10.00 
 
AutoZone $25.00 
 
Babies"R"Us $20.00 
 
Banana 
Republic 
$25.00 

Barnes & Noble 
$10.00 

 
Barnes & Noble 
$100.00 

Barnes & Noble $25.00 
 
Barnes & Noble College 
Bookstores $100.00 

Bass Pro Shops 
$100.00 

Bass Pro Shops $25.00 
 
Bath & Body Works 
$10.00 

Bath & Body Works 
$25.00 

Bed Bath & Beyond 
$25.00 

% QTY Total 

12% $ 
 
12% $ 
 
1.5% $ 
 

4% $ 
 

4% $ 
 
13% $ 
 
2.5% $ 
 
2.5% $ 
 
2.5% $ 
 
10% $ 

 
10% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
10% $ 

 

9% $ 
 

9% $ 
 

5% $ 
 

5% $ 
 

8% $ 
 

8% $ 
 

8% $ 
 

8% $ 
 

8% $ 
 

3% $ 
 
14% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
8% $ 

 

8% $ 

 
9% $ 

 
9% $ 

 
13% $ 

 
13% $ 

 
7% $ 



Product 

Best Buy® $100.00 
 
Best Buy® $25.00 
 
Bonefish Grill $25.00 
 
Boston Market $10.00 
 
Boston Store $25.00 
 
BP $100.00 
 
BP $50.00 
 
Buffalo Wild Wings 
$10.00 

Buffalo Wild Wings 
$25.00 

Build-A-Bear Workshop 
$25.00 

Burger King $10.00 
 
Burlington Coat Factory 
$25.00 

Cabela's $100.00 
 
Cabela's $25.00 
 
Caribou Coffee $10.00 
 
Cenex $25.00 
 
Chili's Grill & Bar $25.00 
 
Chili's Grill & Bar $50.00 
 
Chipotle Mexican Grill 
$10.00 

Chuck E. Cheese 
$10.00 

Claire's $10.00 
 
Cold Stone Creamery 
$10.00 

Columbia Sportswear 
$50.00 

Comfort Inn $50.00 
 
Comfort Suites $50.00 
 
Copps (WI only) 
$100.00 

Copps (WI only) $25.00 
 
Copps (WI only) $50.00 
 
Cousins Subs $10.00 
 
Cracker Barrel $10.00 
 
Cracker Barrel $25.00 
 
Crate and Barrel $25.00 
 
Cub Foods (Not OH) 
$25.00 

% QTY Total 

4% $ 
 

4% $ 
 

8% $ 
 
12% $ 
 

8% $ 
 
1.5% $ 
 
1.5% $ 
 

8% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
4% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
11% $ 
 
11% $ 
 

6% $ 
 

3% $ 
 
11% $ 
 
11% $ 
 
10% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
9% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
12% $ 

 
4% $ 

 
4% $ 

 
4% $ 

 
4% $ 

 
4% $ 

 
9% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
4% $ 

Product 

CVS Pharmacy® 
$25.00 

Dairy Queen $10.00 
 
Denny's $10.00 
 
Dick's Sporting Goods 
$100.00 

Dick's Sporting Goods 
$25.00 

Discover® Universal 
Gift Card $100.00 

Discover® Universal 
Gift Card $50.00 

Domino's $10.00 
 
Dressbarn $25.00 
 
Dunham's Sports 
$25.00 

Dunkin' Donuts $10.00 
 
Dunkin' Donuts $25.00 
 
Exxon $50.00 
 
Family Video $10.00 
 
Famous Footwear 
$25.00 

Finish Line $25.00 
 
Foot Locker $25.00 
 
Fuddruckers $25.00 
 
GameStop $25.00 
 
Gap $25.00 
 
GNC $25.00 
 
Golf Galaxy $25.00 
 
Groupon.com $25.00 
 
Guitar Center $25.00 
 
Hallmark $25.00 
 
Hardee's $10.00 
 
Harry & David $50.00 
 
HomeGoods $25.00 
 
Houlihan's $25.00 
 
IHOP $25.00 
 
iTunes® $15.00 
 
iTunes® $25.00 
 
J. Crew $25.00 
 
JCPenney $25.00 

% QTY
 Tot
al 

6% $ 

 
3% $ 

 
7% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
1.25% $ 

 
1.25% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
3% $ 

 
3% $ 

 
1% $ 

 
12% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
10% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
3% $ 

 
14% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
7% $ 

 
4% $ 

 
4% $ 

 
5% $ 

 
12% $ 

 
7% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
5% $ 

 
5% $ 

 
13% $ 

 
5

Make Checks Payable To: Cambria-Friesland School District Total Due All Columns: $ 



Cambria-Friesland SCRIP Order Form 

ORDERS ARE DUE BY THE FIRST DAY OF EACH MONTH at school. Proceeds of your purchase is shown in the % column and donated 
to the FBLA. Contact Lorri Arnce at 348-5548 (ext: 116). 

 

Name Customer # 

 
Check # Order Date 

 
Product 

Jiffy Lube $30.00 
 
Jo-Ann Fabric and Craft 
Stores $25.00 

Journeys $25.00 
 
Kmart $25.00 
 
Kmart $50.00 
 
Kohl's $25.00 
 
Krispy Kreme 
Doughnuts® $10.00 

Kwik Trip $100.00 
 
Kwik Trip $25.00 
 
Kwik Trip $50.00 
 
L.L.Bean $25.00 
 
Lands' End $25.00 
 
Lane Bryant $25.00 
 
Little Caesar's Pizza 
$20.00 

Lowe's $25.00 
 
Macy's $25.00 
 
Marathon $25.00 
 
Marcus Theatres $25.00 
 
Marshalls $25.00 
 
Menards $100.00 
 
Menards $25.00 
 
Michaels $25.00 
 
Mills Fleet Farm 
$100.00 

Mills Fleet Farm $25.00 
 
Mobil $50.00 
 
MotoMart $50.00 
 
Nike $25.00 
 
Noodles & Company 
$10.00 

Office Depot / Office 
Max $25.00 

Old Chicago $25.00 
 
Old Navy $25.00 
 
Oriental Trading 
Company $25.00 

Outback Steakhouse 
$25.00 

% QTY Total 

8% $ 
 

6% $ 

 
10% $ 
 

4% $ 
 

4% $ 
 

4% $ 
 

8% $ 

 
4% $ 

 
4% $ 

 
4% $ 

 
16% $ 
 
16% $ 
 

8% $ 
 

8% $ 

 
4% $ 

 
10% $ 
 

3% $ 
 

9% $ 
 

7% $ 
 

3% $ 
 

3% $ 
 

4% $ 
 
3.5% $ 

 
3.5% $ 
 

1% $ 
 

5% $ 
 
12% $ 
 

8% $ 

 
5% $ 

 
6% $ 

 
14% $ 
 

9% $ 

 
8% $ 

Product 

Overstock.com $25.00 
 
Panera Bread $10.00 
 
Panera Bread $25.00 
 
Panera Bread $5.00 
 
Papa Murphy's Pizza 
$10.00 

Payless Shoes $20.00 
 
PetSmart $25.00 
 
Pick 'n Save (WI only) 
$100.00 

Pick 'n Save (WI only) 
$25.00 

Pick 'n Save (WI only) 
$50.00 

Pier 1 Imports $25.00 
 
Piggly Wiggly (WI, IL 
only) $100.00 

Piggly Wiggly (WI, IL 
only) $25.00 

Piggly Wiggly (WI, IL 
only) $50.00 

Pizza Hut (Not AK or HI) 
$10.00 

Pizza Ranch $25.00 
 
Pizzeria Uno $25.00 
 
Pottery Barn $25.00 
 
Qdoba Mexican Grill 
$25.00 

Red Robin $25.00 
 
REI $25.00 
 
Roundys (IL and WI 
only) $50.00 

Ruby Tuesday $25.00 
 
Ruth's Chris Steak 
House $50.00 

Sally Beauty Supply 
$25.00 

Sam's Club $100.00 
 
Sam's Club $25.00 
 
Sears $100.00 
 
Sears $25.00 
 
Sentry $50.00 
 
Shell $25.00 
 
Shell $50.00 

% QTY Total 

8% $ 
 

8% $ 
 

8% $ 
 

8% $ 
 

8% $ 

 
13% $ 
 

5% $ 
 

4% $ 

 
4% $ 

 
4% $ 

 
9% $ 

 
3% $ 

 
3% $ 

 
3% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
12% $ 
 

8% $ 
 

7% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
4% $ 

 
8% $ 

 
10% $ 

 
12% $ 

 
2.5% $ 
 
2.5% $ 
 

4% $ 
 

4% $ 
 

3% $ 
 

2% $ 
 

2% $ 

Product % QTY Total 

Shoe Carnival $25.00 5% $ 
 
Shopko $100.00 3% $ 
 
Shopko $25.00 3% $ 
 
ShopRite $25.00 4% $ 
 
Speedway $25.00 4% $ 
 
Staples $25.00 5% $ 
 
Starbucks $10.00 7% $ 
 
Starbucks $25.00 7% $ 
 
Starbucks $5.00 7% $ 
 
Steak 'n Shake $10.00 8% $ 
 
SUBWAY® Restaurants 6% $ 
$10.00 

SUBWAY® Restaurants 6% $ 
$50.00 

T.J. 7% $ 
Maxx/Marshalls/HomeG 
oods $25.00 

Taco Bell $10.00 5% $ 
 
Target $10.00 2.5% $ 
 
Target $25.00 2.5% $ 
 
Target $50.00 2.5% $ 
 
TGI Fridays® $25.00 9% $ 
 
The Home Depot 4% $ 
$25.00 

ULTA $25.00 4% $ 
 
Under Armour® $25.00 11% $ 
 
Uno Pizzeria & Grill 12% $ 
$25.00 

Visa® Five BackíGift 1.25% $ 
Card $100.00 

Visa® Five BackíGift 1.25% $ 
Card $50.00 

Walgreens $100.00 5% $ 
 
Walgreens $25.00 5% $ 
 
Walmart $10.00 2.5% $ 
 
Walmart $100.00 2.5% $ 
 
Walmart $25.00 2.5% $ 
 
Wendy's $10.00 4% $ 
 
White Barn Candle Co 13% $ 
$25.0



 

 
MS Forensic Team Excels at MS Trailways Meet 

 
On Monday, January 8, 2018, the CF Middle School Forensic team travelled to Fall River MS to compete in the 
Trailways Conference MS Forensic Meet.  The Toppers had six entries in the competition.  There were three 
conference champions, two second place finishes, and a narrow miss of second. 
 
Taking conference championships were: 
Ryan Minez - Moments in History Speech 
Kamber Pekarske - Prose Reading 
Taryn Smits and Mackenzie Hadden - Play Acting 
 
Second place finishes were: 
Sam Ramirez - Demonstration Speech 
Benji Szytz- Four Minute Informative Speech 
 
Elinor Andrus just missed a second place finish in Poetry Reading. 
 
While the team was small in number, a foundation has been set to continue our tradition of excellence in 
forensic speaking at the high school level! 
 
                

K-Kids  
 
K-Kids officers met with members of the Kiwanis to learn about their roles as officers in K-Kids.  In the 
pictures below are Donna and Janelle meeting with Joanne Sanderson, Alexis and Izabell with Mrs. 
Shirley Lloyd, and Rianna with Mr. Jim Sanderson. 
 
 

           
 

    


